
Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  
  
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW 
staff are involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state.  
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at ODFW 
and regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 
  
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of 
state government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sarah Deumling sdeumling@gmail.com 
 
Gail Snyder aussiegail@gmail.com 
 
Aurelia Erickson aurelia23@me.com 
 
Shirley hickmanse@hotmail.com 
 
deb and chris hiatt dchiatt@live.com 
 
Matt Stansberry mattstansberry@gmail.com 
 
Steve & Chris Evans evans3002@comcast.net 
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Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
 
 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
 
 
Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district 
biologists. 
 
 
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW 
programs and staff. ODFW staff are involved in virtually every water 
allocation and reallocation decision in the state. 
 
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of 
the budget climate at ODFW and regardless of whether fee 
increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 
 
 
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity 
in water at any level of state government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 

Thank you for your consideration.  
 
Peter J. Gray 
7546 SW Aloma Way #2  
Portland OR 97223  
cell: 410-279-3089  
bccpjgray@yahoo.com 
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Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. As a lifelong fisherman and 
user of Oregon’s rivers I am happy to pay extra to maintain the State’s efforts to protect and 
restore Oregon’s rivers. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  
  
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW 
staff are involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state.  
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at ODFW 
and regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 
 
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of 
state government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Gary Hibler 
  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW staff are involved 
in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state.  
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at ODFW and 
regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of state 
government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
--  
David Howitt 
Founder & CEO 
Author of Heed Your Call 
T 503.223.9062 
F 503.296.2910 
david@meriwethergroup.com | www.meriwethergroup.com 
 
Meriwether Group 
2001 NW 19th | suite 103B | portland oregon  97209 

 

             Available through Amazon 

This email and attachments, if any, may contain confidential and/or privileged information. If you are not the intended 
recipient please notify the sender immediately. Any unauthorized copying, disclosure or distribution of the material in this 
email is strictly forbidden. 
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Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  
  
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW 
staff are involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state.  
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at 
ODFW and regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 
  
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of 
state government. 
 
 
Re-evaluation of hatchery operations would a much better long term approach to budgetary and 
management changes. Keep the regional biologists in place and fully supported! 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
 
Dan Robinhold 
3344 Bardell Ave 
Eugene, OR, 97401 
 
Sent from my iPad 
  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
 
I am writing to ask for your help on behalf of our waterways and protection of our aquatic species.  
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  
 
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW staff are 
involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state.  
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at ODFW and 
regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 
 
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of state 
government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
Paul Ruscher, PhD 
Fellow, American Meteorological Society 
Coordinator, Watershed Science Technician Program, Lane Community College Eugene, OR 
  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists. 
 
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW staff are 
involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state. 
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at ODFW and 
regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 
 
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of state 
government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Shannon Johnson 
Lincoln City, Neskowin 
  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  
 
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW staff are 
involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state.  
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at ODFW and 
regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 
 
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of state 
government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Timothy C Goforth 
  



Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  
  
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. 
ODFW staff are involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision 
in the state.  
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget 
climate at ODFW and regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund 
appropriations occur. 
  
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any 
level of state government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Mark Henjum 
1403 Princeton Ave 
Silverton, OR 97381 
  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  
 
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW staff are 
involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state.  
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at ODFW and 
regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 
 
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of state 
government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Bruce H. Anderson 
4350 Spring Blvd, Eugene, OR 97405 
  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  
 
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW 
staff are involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state.  
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at ODFW 
and regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 
 
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of 
state government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Gail R. Campbell 
 
460 West 27th Avenue 
Eugene, OR  US  97405 
gailrcampbell@hotmail.com 
1-541-683-4420/1-541-913-2407 cell 
Pacific Time, US 
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Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  
  
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs 
and staff. ODFW staff are involved in virtually every water allocation and 
reallocation decision in the state.  
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the 
budget climate at ODFW and regardless of whether fee increases or 
increased general fund appropriations occur. 
  
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water 
at any level of state government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration.  
 
 
Chris Daughters 
 
Cedar Lodge New Zealand 
OregonFlyFishingBlog.com 
Caddisflyshop.com 
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Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
 

My family purchases fishing licenses. 
 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  
  
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and 
staff. ODFW staff are involved in virtually every water allocation and 
reallocation decision in the state.  
 

These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget 
climate at ODFW and regardless of whether fee increases or increased general 
fund appropriations occur. 
  
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at 
any level of state government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 

Thank you for your consideration. 
 

Sincerely, 
Shirlee Evans 

Redmond, OR 
  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 

Please do not cut ODFW’s Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  

As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW staff 

are involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state.  

These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at ODFW 

and regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 

This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of state 

government. 

Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 

 

Thank you for your consideration. 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  
Dave Caplan 
 
1324 NW Ithaca 
Bend, OR 97701 
541-383-4634 
  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members,  

Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains.  

Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  
   
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. 
ODFW staff are involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in 
the state.  

These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate 
at ODFW and regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund 
appropriations occur. 

   
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any 
level of state government.  

Please place my comments in the OLIS record.  

Thank you for your consideration.   

Jeff Cruze 

  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 

Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 

Please do not cut ODFW’s Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  

As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW 
staff are involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state.  

These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at 
ODFW and regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 

This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of 
state government. 

Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 

David Nay 

  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  
 
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW 
staff are involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state.  
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at ODFW 
and regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 
 
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of 
state government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Jeff DeVore 
ODFW STEP Advisory Committee - Upper Willamette District 
  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. Please do not cut ODFW’s Fish 
Water Program or assistant district biologists. 
 
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW 
staff are involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state. These 
are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at ODFW and 
regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 
 
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of 
state government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
-shane 
--  
Shane Milburn 
Lake Oswego, OR 

  



Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW’s Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists. 
 
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW staff are 
involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state. 
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at ODFW and 
regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 
 
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of state 
government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
Thank you for your consideration 
 
Sam Houser 
  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  
  
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW 
staff are involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state.  
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at ODFW 
and regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 
  
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of 
state government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 

Bill Mosser 
Ashland, OR 
  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 

Please do not cut ODFW’s Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  

As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. 
ODFW staff are involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision 
in the state.  

These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate 
at ODFW and regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund 
appropriations occur. 

This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any 
level of state government. 

Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
Anthony Ueland 
Beaverton, Oregon 
  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  
  
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW 
staff are involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state.  
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at ODFW 
and regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 
  
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of 
state government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Gabe Lopez 
  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 

Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 

Please do not cut ODFW’s Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  

As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW 
staff are involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state.  

These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at ODFW 
and regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 

We are in the face of extreme drought and this is NOT the time begin making water decisions 
without considering the impact to our precious, already in trouble, fish. 

Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 

Thanks, 
Chaz Whiting 
  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists. 
 
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW staff are 
involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state. 
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at ODFW and 
regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 
 
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of state 
government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
Kyle Ashby 
  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
 
I am writing to support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW’s Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists. 
 
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW is 
involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state. 
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at ODFW 
and regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 
 
This is simply not the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of state 
government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Derek B. Kosty, Ph.D. 
Senior Data Analyst 
Oregon Research Institute 
Eugene, OR, 97403 
541-484-4421 x2401 
  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 

Please do not cut ODFW’s Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists. 

As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. 
ODFW staff are involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision 
in the state. 

These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate 
at ODFW and regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund 
appropriations occur. 

This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any 
level of state government. 

Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Erik Brudvig 
  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW’s Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists. 
 
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW staff are 
involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state. 
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at ODFW and 
regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 
 
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of state 
government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Eli Turner 
  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  
  
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW 
staff are involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state.  
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at ODFW 
and regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 
  
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of 
state government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, Ron Lauzon, PO Box 1766, Sandy, Oregon 97055, 503-622-3634. 
Fly Fishing & Guide Schools of Oregon 
  



 
Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  
 
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW staff are involved in 
virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state.  
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at ODFW and regardless of 
whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 
 
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of state government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Al Eckerdt 
3566 Black Oak Rd 
Eugene, OR  97405 
  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 

 

Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 

 

Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  

 

As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs 
and staff. ODFW staff are involved in virtually every water allocation and 
reallocation decision in the state.  

 

These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the 
budget climate at ODFW and regardless of whether fee increases or 
increased general fund appropriations occur. 

 

This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water 
at any level of state government. Doing so is to forgo the future,. 

 

Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 

 

Thank you for your consideration. 

 

John O’Connor 

2011 East 26th Avenue 

Eugene, OR 97403 

  



Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 
 
Please do not cut ODFW's Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  
 
As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. ODFW 
staff are involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in the state.  
 
These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate at 
ODFW and regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund appropriations occur. 
 
This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any level of 
state government. 
 
Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration 
  
Dwayne Rice MD 
3153 Northridge Way 
Eugene, OR 97408 
  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 

Please do not cut ODFW’s Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists.  

As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. 
ODFW staff are involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision 
in the state.  

These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate 
at ODFW and regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund 
appropriations occur. 

This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any 
level of state government. 

Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
Christian Beck 

  



Dear Joint Ways and Means Committee Members, 
Please support SB 247 and the nominal fee increases it contains. 

Please do not cut ODFW’s Fish Water Program or assistant district biologists. 

As long as fish need water, Oregon will need these critical ODFW programs and staff. 
ODFW staff are involved in virtually every water allocation and reallocation decision in 
the state. 

These are essential capacities that must be maintained regardless of the budget climate 
at ODFW and regardless of whether fee increases or increased general fund 
appropriations occur. 

This is simply NOT the time to be divesting of expertise and capacity in water at any 
level of state government. 

Please place my comments in the OLIS record. 
Regards, 
Ryan C. Mottl 
 


